
Friday 15th January 2021 Established 1948

Incorporating The Newtonian   -   Newton Aycliffe’s Free Community Magazine
Editorial and Advertising contact: paul@newtonnews.co.uk   -   Telephone: 01325 300212   -   www.newtonnews.co.uk

Special thank you to your Newton News Sponsors:

PAUL HOWELL
MP for Sedgefield

Web Design & Ecommerce

See page 2 for more

Shine Choir Children
Donate to Ward 10

Newton News



Page 2                                                                                                                                                                          Newton News

Joy-Marie Hairdressing
Would like to wish all customers 

a very Happy New Year and thank 
you for all the lovely cards and gifts 

received over the festive season.

From Joy-Marie,
Angela, Sarah and Elise

Dear Sir,
Shine Choir would 
normally have held a 
fundraising Tombola 
at their Nativity 
performances, of 
course, that wasn’t to 
be last year. But, we 
still had collected a 
fair few items.
After reading the 
plea from Heather 
Wilson, requesting 
toiletries and gifts 
for Ward 10 (end of 
life care ward), the 
team sprung into 
action and arranged 
a collection of these 
gifts for the patients.
Part of the mission 
statement of the 
choir is that we 
seek to serve our 
communities through 
the way we live our 
lives - this is why 
Shine really is such 

Shine Choir Children 
Donate to Ward 10

an apt name - these 
children are beacons 
of light!
Under normal 
circumstances the 
children would have 
presented the gifts, 
as the gifts come 
from them, however, 
the team did so on 
their behalf!
Well Done Shine.
Photo: Gifts were 
taken to Ward 10 
were the staff sent 
their grateful thanks 
to the Choir.

DO YOU NEED A 
POP UP BANNER

TO PROMOTE 
YOUR CLUB OR 

ORGANISATION?
Prices from £60.00

Contact: Newton Press
01325 300212

A new independent scrutiny panel is being launched next week 
to ensure members of the public have a voice in analysing police 
procedures in County Durham and Darlington. 
The first ever BUS panel, which stands for BAME Arrest, Use 
of Force and Stop and Search will be introduced on the 21st 
January by the Office of the Durham Police, Crime and Victims’ 
Commissioner (ODPCVC). 
Every year Durham Constabulary stop and search thousands 
of individuals and, if required, during arrests, officers may use 
proportionately applied force. 
As such, the ODPCVC has set up their first BUS panel to allow 
members of the public to independently scrutinise the use of powers 
applied by officers. 
The panel is made up of members of the public who are asked to 
analyse records and review body worn video to ensure that correct 
procedure is being followed appropriately by the Force. 
The aim is to ensure there is full transparency, improve confidence 
in policing and encourage best practice.
The panel will be conducted every three months and a 
representative from the panel will make viable recommendations to 
the ODPCVC as to how processes are being applied by officers. 
Steve White, Acting Police, Crime and Victims’ Commissioner, said 
“I am very pleased to announce the launch of the BUS panel and 
look forward to seeing how the analysis from independent members 
will influence policing procedures. The purpose of the panel is so 
that members of the public can independently scrutinise the police 
use of powers, ensuring greater transparency and community 
involvement. Panels like this one will allow for community concerns 
to be raised, which in turn can influence police actions.”

PCVC to Hold First Ever BUS 
Scrutiny Panel Next Week
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Bedroom
Image

Sliding Wardrobes
Manufactured in our Newton Aycliffe Factory

www.bedrooomimage.co.uk
Visit our new studio at:

24 Cockerton Green, Darlington DL3 9EU

Telephone (01325) 464100
or

Middlesbrough and Washington
Telephone 0191 417 9174

Gordon Fletcher & Sons
Independent Family Funeral Directors
A caring personal service, from a local family business,

Here to help you through those difficult times.
You know when you need us, we’ll be there, day or night.

OFFICE & PRIVATE CHAPELS OF REST
Personalised Pre Payment Funeral Plans Available

Cobblers Hall Village Centre
Burn Lane, Newton Aycliffe

Tel: (01325) 319519

•  UPVC Windows and Doors  •
•  Conservatories  •

•  Composite Doors  •
•  Bi-Folding Doors  •

Telephone 01325 468222
Email: info@bespoke-windows.co.uk

SPECIAL OFFER:
Five Windows

+ One Door
£2880 inc. VAT

SIESTA BLINDS
BLINDS DIRECT FROM THE FACTORY

View online: www.siestablinds.com
Visit our showroom:

Whinfield Drive, Aycliffe Business Park DL5 6AU
Book an appointment: 01325 309003

OPEN:
Monday-Thursday 8.00am-5.00pm

Friday 8.00am-4.00pm, Saturday by appointment

HAVE YOU MADE A WILL?
We can help protect your family’s interests.
Protect your PROPERTY for your loved ones.
Lasting Powers of Attorney, Trusts, Storage.

Call NOW on 01325 324515 for appointment
£49.00 inc VAT (per will) and Free Home Visit

During the day or evening
E.M.P. SOLUTIONS WILLWRITERS & ESTATE

PLANNING PRACTITIONERS

 Members of the Society of Will Writers
 F.Inst.PA (Qualifi ed Paralegal)

This month Pioneering Care Partnership 
(PCP) acknowledges a key member of the 
team after a remarkable 20 years’ service. 
Becky Gustard, PCP’s longest serving 
employee, is highly regarded by everyone 
she works with, staff, volunteers and clients.
Becky started her PCP journey as a part 
time receptionist/administrator and over 
the years has developed and grown with 
the organisation, moving through several 
positions progressing to be a senior 
administrator, quality administrator and now 
is the Compliance Co-ordinator responsible 
for supporting the development of PCP’s 
many quality standards. Becky also supports 
businesses in the North East, by providing advice and guidance to 
enable them to achieve the Better Health at Work regional standard. 
Becky’s passion for helping people extends beyond her working 
role, she supports a number of charities through her love of knitting. 
Becky has made baby clothes for the Warm Baby Project, Twiddle 
Muffs to support individuals with Alzheimer’s and dementia and 
made PCP Easter and Christmas gifts to raise money for our 
hydrotherapy pool refurbishment fund. 
Carol Gaskarth, PCP Chief Executive, said “Becky is a vital part 
of the team, she is great to work with and is caring, helpful and 
cheerful. Becky is passionate about helping people and well-
respected by her colleagues. She is central to what we do at PCP 
and I’m thrilled that she’s achieved the milestone of 20 years’ 
service and being PCP’s longest service employee. Well done 
Becky!”

Becky’s Long Service 
Celebrated

Dear Sir,
Hello to you all, I was hoping you would like to cheer up our elderly 
residents in our town care and nursing homes. For many months 
now they have been unable to have many visitors or even get out 
into the fresh air, in fear they catch the Covid-19 virus still spreading 
around our country, and many others.
My aim is to try and bring a little brightness into their lives during this 
depressing time. If you love to draw, paint or write, or do all three of 
them, why don’t you show our residents just what your skills are in 
any of these genres. Whatever it is I am sure that it will make them 
feel so happy that someone has thought about them.
Just do what YOU love best, I know it will be superb, and you too will 
feel happy that you have cheered someone up who might have been 
feeling so sad and lonely.
There are seven care and nursing homes around Newton Aycliffe 
and one day care home next to Bethany House in Woodham (Village 
Close). The others are Bethany House, St. Clare’s Court (near the 
fire station), Rose Lodge (near Cobblers Hall), Aycliffe Care Home 
(in the Horndale area), Lindisfarne Care Home (near Silverdale 
Place), Defoe Care Home (near Woodham Academy) and lastly 
Woodham Lodge (half way down Burn Lane, first bungalow through 
iron gates on your right).
THANK YOU for doing your best for our elderly people, they were 
once young and carefree like you. Many helped build up this 
town and are so proud of it and the people in it. So come on you 
youngster’s, go for this idea with all the determination and care you 
have.
God bless each and every one of you. 
Pam Lovelass
Pastoral Assistant of The Parish of Great Aycliffe.

To All Budding 
Artists and Writers

Dear Sir,
My father is nearly 84 and lives in a block of 
four bungalows on Vane Road. The guy who 
lives at the back of him has been looking out 
for the residents in these bungalows since 
the beginning of the first lock down.
He gave them all his number in case they 
needed anything and lately, when it snowed, 
he cleared all their paths and the pavement 
in front of the bungalows as well as putting 
down salt for the cars coming round the 
area.
A fantastic neighbourly gesture, for which we 
thank you.
Name and address supplied

Dear Sir,
I would like to thank the wonderful people of 
this town. I went out on Monday 11th in my 
electric wheelchair and got stuck on the ice 
and snow along Woodham Way, a beautiful 
lady, and her gorgeous dog, attempted to 
help push me off the ice, when she was 
unsuccessful she went up to the main road 
and asked some passers by to help, two 
wonderful gentlemen came and pushed me 
back onto the path.
Then, later on, near Burn Lane, I got stuck 
again and another wonderful gentleman and 
his partner assisted me.
I want to thank the people of this town, it 
may not be easy for us right now, but we 
have a wonderful town and people that we 
can all be truly proud of.
Thank you so much to you all. 
Michelle Kidd

Thoughtful 
Neighbours
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Do you want to work with the 
elderly and vulnerable people in 

Newton Aycliffe?

Do you want to support them and 
enable them to remain safely in 

their own homes?

Just call us on

01388 768271
and speak to Sophie

or email
sophie.bullough@dalecare.co.uk

or visit www.dalecare.co.uk/careers

Learning Curve Group (LCG) are playing a vital role in supporting 
young people into roles through the Government’s Kickstart scheme.
The £2billion Kickstart scheme, announced by the Chancellor, Rishi 
Sunak, as part of his ‘Plan for Jobs’ enables employers to offer 
six-month job placements for 16-24-year-olds at risk of long-term 
unemployment, with their wages paid by Government for up to 25 
hours per week.
This year has seen the most people out of work since 1994 and 
as the pandemic gained momentum, lots of young people saw 
themselves unemployed, in particular those leaving education. LCG 
recognised the outstanding opportunity that the scheme presented 
and have already applied and had approval for 30 and hired 15 
individuals through the scheme; helping young people back into the 
workplace or into their first role.
Not only are LCG utilising this scheme themselves, they are also an 
approved gateway organisation for businesses that don’t meet the 
government criteria of 30 positions per application. The minimum 
number of positions per application, as set out by Government, is 
a barrier for smaller to medium sized enterprises when it comes to 
taking advantage of the scheme. Government recognise this and to 
aid in administrative output, select approved Gateway organisations 
are able to combine positions from multiple organisations to meet 
the minimum numbers required.
Learning Curve Group apply for placements and funding on behalf 
of a business, regardless of the number of opportunities they have 
within their organisation, significantly reducing the administrative 
pressure on your business, too. Once DWP approves the 
application, Job Centre Plus (JCP) advertise the placement referring 
any suitable applicants to LCG to sift. Once the recruitment and 
interview process has been completed, the business gets to make 
the final decision – saving essential time.
One of the first applications LCG have submitted, for a business 

First Kickstart Employees Have Joined the Ranks

seeking warehousing and customer service staff in the North West 
of England, has been approved. They hope this will be the first 
of many cohorts they wish to recruit, giving unemployed people a 
fantastic opportunity.
Since receiving gateway approval, LCG has over 40 employers 
offering a significant amount of roles, with a further 200 employers 
finalising plans to utilise the scheme to recruit across England and 
Scotland in roles such as Care, Admin, Warehousing and Teaching 
Assistant roles.
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AYCLIFFE RADIO
LOCAL RADIO brought to you by LOCAL PEOPLE

Weekly Programme Schedule
IN PARTNERSHIP WITH NEWTON AYCLIFFE
TOWN CENTRE MANAGEMENT
“Aycliffe Town Centre . . . Shopping for You”

Classic “Love Songs” Sun-Thurs 12 to 3am, Fri & Sat 2-3am

Updates from MP Paul Howell at 12noon daily
SATURDAY
9-10am Eurovision Show Simon Harding
10-12am Moderation Jack & Garvey
12-2pm Kitchen Floorfi llers Caz BoJangles
2-4pm Weekly Edition Paul Baker
4-6pm Northern & Classic Soul (R) Kevin Sowerby
“The Saturday Night Experience” Sponsored by
Bengal Lounge Indian Restaurant & Takeaway
6-8pm Evening Session JimJams
8-9pm Rock the House Carl Booth
9-10pm Retro Trance Mix OZ-DJ
10-12am Street ‘n’ Drum ‘n’ Bass MC Supa
12-2am Night Club Session A DJ
SUNDAY
9-10am Church Service Xcel Centre
10-11am Yesterdays Music Today Alan Brown
11-12pm Mystery Year Paul Baker
12-2pm Country & Americana Show David Ringer
Blues Show Sponsored by Whitehouse Funeral Service
2-4pm Bear Blues Show Colin & Monica
4-6pm Folk/Celtic/Rock Show Steve & Col
6-7.30pm Jazz Time Mike Dixon
8-10pm Paul’s Down Time Paul Kjenstad
10-12am Sean’s Sunday Set List Sean Lawless
MONDAY to FRIDAY DAILY
10-12am Golden Years Paul Baker
12-1pm A to Z of Pop (Mon, Tues & Wed) Richard Smith
12-1pm Call Me No 1 (Tues & Thurs) Richard Smith
1-2pm Memory Lane Colin McNeillie
2-4pm Afternoon Aycliffe Paul Baker
MONDAY
6-7pm 60s Show Karl Simons
7-8pm 70s Show Peter Rush
8-9pm 80s Show Gary Avery
9-10pm 90s Show Paul Baker
10-11pm 00s Show Producer Dan
11-12am Teens Show Andy Fittes
TUESDAY
6-7pm Mystery Year Paul Baker
7.30-11pm Northern & Classic Soul Kevin Sowerby
WEDNESDAY
5-6.30pm Joey’s Jukebox Joey Collins
8-10pm Alternative Aycliffe Gaz n Alby
THURSDAY
6-8pm The List Colin McNeillie
8-10pm BeatRoote Graeme Roote
FRIDAY
6-8pm Techno Trance Mix PVR Studios
8-10pm 22nd Jan - Pauly Mac (Australia) Rare Vinyl Mix
10-12am Alternative Aycliffe (R) Gaz n Alby
12-2am Night Club Session A DJ

Check our website for full schedule
www.ayclifferadio.co.uk

Newton Broadcasting Limited (t/a Aycliffe Radio) is a Private Company Limited by Guarantee, registered on 19th February 
2018 in England and Wales. Registration number 11211835. Registered offi ce: Aycliffe Radio, c/o Blue Bridge Centre,

St. Cuthbert’s Way, Newton Aycliffe, Co. Durham DL5 6DS. Aycliffe Radio is CIC Registered (No. 11455404)
Scheduled shows can be changed/cancelled at any time.

LISTENING OPTIONS:
www.ayclifferadio.co.uk   -   Free App (all formats)   -  TuneIn
Radios Online   -   Internet Radio  -  Alexa   -   UK Online Radio

Radio Garden   -   Online Radio Box   -   Streema   -   StreamFinder
Deezer   -  Radio Shaker   -   www.radio.net

New Year, Fresh Start
For the friendship and contact you’ve all shown this year,
It has kept our hearts up and dispelled our fear,
Just to know we have a great family and friends,
Has let us know that Covid we can contend,
And that if we all stick together and support each other,
This strange time we can definitely weather,
A vaccine is now here to protect all,
And soon, God willing, we can call,
on each other with a kiss on the cheek,
Something we took for granted but do now hopefully seek,
may 2021 see us regroup, 
with family and friends and strengthen our roots.
After World War One the Roaring Twenties came next,
What can we do to shake off the effect,
Of Covid 19 on our great nation?
Let’s too make 2021 a year of amazing celebration.

MMK December 2020

A former assistant chief constable has been 
appointed as the new independent chair and 
scrutineer of Durham Safeguarding Children 
Partnership (DSCP).
David Pickard retired in 2014 after serving 
with Durham Constabulary and Cleveland 
Police for 30 years. Since then, he has served 
as the independent chair of both Hartlepool 
and Stockton Safeguarding Children Boards 
and, from 2019, the combined Hartlepool and 
Stockton Safeguarding Children Partnership.
Mr. Pickard believes strongly in the power of 
partnership work to make a positive difference 
to the lives of children and their families, and he brings a wealth of 
experience to his new role. He has taken over from Michael Banks 
who was the partnership’s independent chair for two years. During 
this time, Mr Banks oversaw the transition from the Durham Local 
Safeguarding Children Board (LSCB) to DSCP. This is a partnership 
of key agencies that play a vital role in keeping children safe, 
including Durham County Council, Durham Constabulary and local 
clinical commissioning groups.
Mr Pickard said: “It’s a great honour to be appointed as the 
independent chair and scrutineer of DSCP. I am committed to 
offering the best possible advice, support and challenge to all 
partners as we work together to protect children and young people in 
County Durham. I would like to thank Michael for his professionalism 
and leadership in overseeing the move from Durham LSCB to 
DSCP. He has left some excellent foundations to be built upon.”
Mr Banks said: “It has been a privilege to work in partnership with 
such committed professionals who are dedicated to safeguarding 
children and promoting their welfare. In County Durham, we 
have utilised the legislative framework and guidance to transform 
partnership working through the establishment of DSCP. 
“We must be the best we can be for every encounter with every child 
and I am delighted that Dave has been appointed as Independent 
Scrutineer, to ensure that the partnership is effective in its work.” 
In a joint statement, members of DSCB said: “We would like to place 
on record our immense thanks to Michael. He has, with real integrity, 
effectively led us through the transition into the new working 
arrangements, and now over a year on, they are well embedded. 
He has always had at his heart the desire to keep children safe, 
so that every child can flourish, achieve their full potential and 
live life in abundance. Dave has demonstrated equal integrity and 
determination in Stockton and Hartlepool, and we are looking 
forward to working with him to ensure the best possible outcomes for 
all children in County Durham.”

Durham Safeguarding 
Children Partnership 
Appoints New Chair
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www.shakencake.co.uk
American Style Dining

in Your Own HomeOPEN: 5pm-10pm  7 DAYS A WEEK PAGE

SPONSOR

Filtronic has received a grant of £150,000 to contribute towards 
its expansion project which will accelerate growth and increase 
its workforce.
The firm, which operates from NETPark in Sedgefield, was awarded 
the capital grant from the County Durham Growth Fund and is using 
the money to help bolster the company’s manufacturing and testing 
facilities as well as create up to 36 new jobs.
Filtronic, which designs and manufactures advanced RF products 
and solutions for critical communications markets, has invested 
£1m in its expansion project. The investment, supported by the 
County Durham Growth Fund, will allow the company to increase 
its capacity significantly and win contracts with other customers, 
leading to accelerated growth.
Filtronic Chief Financial Officer, Michael Tyerman, said: “The way 
we communicate is changing dramatically and with the increased 
growth in traffic expected from 5G, network capacity has to be 
improved. In order to address this challenge, we have invested 
significant R&D activity in developing a number of E-band products 
which can deliver high performance at a competitive cost, which 
have understandably attracted interest from a number of potential 
new customers.”
“Now, thanks to our own capital investment and the fantastic support 
we’ve had from the County Durham Growth Fund, we have been 
able to expand our manufacturing and testing facilities, allowing us 
to produce in larger quantities which will enable us to win work with 
other companies, accelerating our plans for growth.”
The County Durham Growth Fund, overseen by Business Durham, 
the economic development arm of Durham County Council, is a 
£8.9m investment scheme providing funding to small and medium 
sized businesses in County Durham to accelerate their growth.  
Sarah Slaven, Interim Managing Director of Business Durham, 
said: “The support we have given to Filtronic has not only led to the 
creation of new jobs and significant expansion at the company’s 
NETPark facility, but also demonstrates the diversity of the fund to 
support companies across a broad range of sectors in our area.”
Cllr. Carl Marshall, Durham County Council’s cabinet member for 
economic regeneration, said: “We are pleased to be able to support 
Filtronic in expanding its enterprises, allowing it to accelerate its 
plans for growth, keep business in County Durham, and create 
new jobs for the region’s people. This investment also supports 
our long-term ambition as a council, which is to preserve a thriving 
environment for businesses to grow while creating and safeguarding 
more and better jobs.”
The fund is being delivered in partnership with UMi, which has 
a dedicated team of advisors ready to help with initial eligibility 
checks and funding applications. All successful grants applications 
are appraised by UNW LLP, an independent firm of chartered 
accountants and business advisers. The funding has been secured 
from the England European Regional Development Fund as part of 
the European Structural and Investment Funds Growth Programme 
2014-2020.
Simon Allen, Investment Centre Director at UMi, said: “Filtronic is 
a fast-growing, hugely ambitious company which, thanks to the 
investment committed by the County Durham Growth Fund, has 
been able to roll out expansion plans which will cement its continued 
growth in County Durham for many years to come.”
John Healey, Corporate Finance Partner at UNW LLP, said: “It is 
encouraging to see an innovative technology company be supported 
by the County Durham Growth Fund to create new jobs and 
increase its capacity.”

Filtronic Secures £150,000 
Capital Grant to Support 
Expansion Plans

Residents in County Durham can now sign up for the Garden Waste 
Collection scheme for 2021. 
The first collection from the Durham County Council service takes 
place in late March or early April, followed by fortnightly collections 
until November when the season ends.
Those who sign up before Sunday 14 February will receive all 17 
collections during the year, dependent on Government advice on 
coronavirus.
Residents can sign up for a fee of £35. Those who subscribed to the 
scheme in 2020 will be charged £30.90 per existing bin subscription 
for 2021 due to coronavirus causing a late start in 2020. 
Collection calendars and stickers will be provided to residents in 
advance of the scheme starting following subscription. Once the 
scheme has started, residents who sign up to the service will receive 
the remaining collections before the season ends.
John Shannon, Durham County Council’s strategic waste manager, 
said: “We would like to take this opportunity to thank customers 
who signed up to the 2020 scheme for their patience as there were 
interruptions to the service due to the ongoing pandemic. 
“Over 65,000 residents signed up to the 2020 service which resulted 
in us collecting over 16,000 tonnes of garden waste”.
To sign up to the service or find out if a property is eligible, call 
03000 260 000 or visit www.durham.gov.uk/gardenwaste
When residents subscribe to the service they are reminded to fix 
their bin sticker to the garden waste bin and put the bin out for 
collection by 7am on their allocated collection day. 
Collection information will be available before the scheme starts 
and can be found by visiting www.durham.gov.uk/MyDurham and 
entering the postcode and property number.
Residents are reminded that the following items can go in the 
garden waste bin for composting and should not be used for any 
other waste:
•	 Grass cuttings		  •	 Shrubs
•	 Leaves		  •	 Weeds
•	 Flowers and bedding plants		  •	 Hedge clippings
•	 Prunings		  •	 Small branches
Durham County Council provides garden waste collections to eligible 
properties in County Durham. 
For residents in the Teesdale area, garden waste collections are 
carried out by Rotters, working in partnership with the county 
council. Residents in this area should call 01833 690 022 or visit 
www.rotters.org

Sign up for 2021 Garden 
Waste Collections
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Private Chapels of Rest
and Funeral Plans

Surtees House
Hilton Road
Newton Aycli� e DL5 6EN

� e truly independent family
company caring for your needs

T: 01325 318600
(24 hour)
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Durham County Council looks set to roll out a grant scheme which 
would provide up to £40,000 in financial assistance to companies, to 
help them implement recovery plans to overcome the impacts of the 
virus. The Durham Business Recovery Grant Scheme would support 
more than 880 firms and have the potential to safeguard over 1,760 
jobs, across the county. The scheme went before the council’s 
Cabinet for approval last week.
A report to the meeting on Wednesday 13th January set out how £3 
million would come from the council’s own General Fund resources, 
with £2 million being made available from the authority’s allocation 
from the government’s Additional Restrictions Support Grant. The 
grant scheme would be open to companies across County Durham, 
in all sectors and varying in size from micro-businesses to those 
employing up to 250 people in the county.
It would aim to provide financial support for the implementation of 
business recovery plans; helping firms that have a credible plan to 
adapt and recover but require additional financial support to be able 
to implement it. The scheme would offer grants from £1,000 up to a 
maximum of £40,000 and would contribute 75 per cent towards the 
recovery plan costs, with the business expected to meet a quarter of 
the project cost. It is estimated that the £5 million budget would allow 
at least 880 businesses to be supported.
Cabinet is also being asked to note support already being offered 
to micro businesses (those employing less than 10 people) in the 
county through the Durham Business Opportunities Programme.
Launched in October, this involves businesses being given one-to-
one marketing support to help them increase their sales post-COVID 
and grants of up to £500 to help implement advice received. 
The programme aims to support 110 businesses, with a grant pot of 
£55,000 which is being met from the reserve of Business Durham, 
the council’s economic development arm.
Cabinet is also being asked to note that a review is being carried 
out of funding available to support business start-up in the county. 
Members will be told that subject to the outcome, council may need 
to consider additional funding support for start-ups in the form of a 
grant or voucher scheme. A further report will be brought to Cabinet 
once the review has been completed.
Cabinet will also be told of further efforts by the council to support 
the county’s economy and its recovery from coronavirus, through 
the Social Value and Local Wealth Building (The County Durham 
Pound) project. Members will receive an update on the project which 
sees the council working with developers and suppliers to identify 
social value and wealth building opportunities. It also looks to ensure 
that social value and community wealth building are part of both the 
council’s response to Covid-19, and the delivery of the four priorities 
within the Council Plan 2020 – 2023.

Council Set to Invest £5m 
to Aid Business Recovery

Residents of County Durham and Darlington are being asked how 
much they are willing to pay for policing in their council tax. 
The government has recently confirmed that Police and Crime 
Commissioners can increase the precept by £15 annually. 
The Office of Durham Police, Crime & Victims’ Commissioner 
is recommending the precept (council tax) is increased by the 
maximum amount of £15 per year in Band D properties. 
In County Durham and Darlington such increase will help deliver the 
policing uplift to enable more police officers on the streets and in the 
communities, provide support to those suffering mental health crises 
in order to keep them and our communities safe, as well as ensuring 
the force control room is sufficiently resourced to meet demand from 
999 and 101 calls. 
The increase in precept will also enable the force to invest in 
technology infrastructure, increasing the effectiveness and efficiency 
of police procedures so that officers can continue to deliver support 
to communities and businesses. 
The Force will also benefit from precept funding, using its resources 
to work on crime issues such as county lines in partnership with 
neighbouring forces to ensure they try and interrupt organised crime 
and drug gangs. 
The force would like to continue to invest and educate residents 
regarding the emerging and growing types of crime, including cyber-
crime which is becoming more prevalent.
Over recent years the precept has been increased to help continue 
to invest in victim support services, such as to victims who need 
assistance to recover from domestic and/or sexual abuse, and 
ensure the force are able to maintain a strong PCSO presence 
within the community. 
Steve White, Acting Durham Police, Crime and Victims’ 
Commissioner, said, “Durham Constabulary is one of the most 
efficient police forces in the country according to HM Inspectorate of 
Constabulary and Fire and Rescue Services. That’s a consequence 
of the force’s commitment to innovation and making the very best 
use of the money available.
“I recognise how tough this year has been on everyone within the 
community and how difficult individuals’ financial circumstances 
have become, however policing is an essential service that will help 
us keep our communities safe.
“Our police force has faced their own challenges and worked 
extremely hard to set new regulations this year in order to keep 
people safe during the pandemic.  
“The proposed increase will help meet the rising demand from 
people who suffer from mental health crisis in our communities, in 
order to keep them and the public safe. An increase will also mean 
we can continue to deliver an effective and efficient police force and 
maintain the highest standard of policing with more officers on the 
streets protecting the community”. 
Residents will be asked what services they think would benefit from 
extra investment including victim support, rural crime and anti-social 
behaviour. 
Last year’s precept increase of £10 per Band D household helped 
support the employment of over 68 additional police officers plus 
additional police staff to support these officers, to Durham Police 
during 2020/21.
Durham Constabulary has recently submitted a planning application 
to build a £21m centralised custody facility, these funds have come 
from reserves and will not be funded from a rise in the precept.
Steve White, Acting Durham Police, Crime and Victims’ 
Commissioner will make a precept recommendation to Durham 
Police and Crime Panel in the New Year, once the consultation has 
ended.
The survey for residents of County Durham and Darlington will be 
open until 31st January 2021.
Link to Survey - https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/967C3F9

Consultation Open for your 
View on Police Budget
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OK, is there a particular format 
or layout you have in mind?

I want something original 
and eye-catching, preferably 
something you have never done 
before - I know, I am a pain . . .

Hmmmm . . . I have an idea

Great, don’t forget to really 
hammer the website:
www.shakencake.co.uk

Leave it with me and I’ll come up 
with something original and eye 
catching for you

See if there’s a way to thank the 
staff got all their hard work too

Done and DONE !!!

Eh?

The centre pages are deliberately positioned 
upside down at the advertisers request
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Newton News
Active now

Newton News
You’re friends on Facebook

Lives in UK

Happy new year - can you pop 
an advert in next issue for me?

Same to you, is there anything 
in particular you are wanting to 
promote?

Just to mention the website
www.shakencake.co.uk
and we are open 7 days a week, 
5.00pm-10.00pm

Sure, no problem, do you have 
any offers?

Offers are on the website and 
change weekly
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15 SIMPASTURE GATE
NEWTON AYCLIFFE DL5 5HH

Telephone: 01325 312050
Email: managerplayday@gmail.com

• Care for children aged 0-5 years
• Excellent outdoor play area

• CCTV throughout the building
• Exciting/creative activities

• Full or part time care
• Healthy eating home cooked food

• Fully qualified and vetted staff
• In partnership with parents

Playday 
Nursery

OFSTED Inspected - “Outstanding Provision”

OFSTED quote: “Playday Nursery offers an outstanding 
provision with high quality teaching provided by highly 
qualified staff.

Craft gin born
in Aycliffe

FREE DELIVERY 
to DL5 postcodes

Visit www.theherbalgin.com
or call us on 01325 589066 

Rotary Newton Aycliffe - featured this week 
is our Treasurer, Barry Hutchinson.
It must be at least 15 years since colleague 
and friend, John Ledger persuaded me to visit 
Rotary Newton Aycliffe, with a view to joining. 
Don Walker (Walkers Butchers) was in the 
Chair, so you can imagine it was an interesting 
night. A few weeks after the visit I was hooked 
and became a Rotarian. A few years later I 
was asked to become President, then following 
that, I was appointed Treasurer, so it has been 
a busy time.
Most of my working life has been spent in 
the NHS, until I took early retirement from my 
position as Head of Finance for South Durham 
NHS Trust.
My grandfather introduced me to sport, and I 
spent many happy years involved with football, 
cricket, tennis, badminton and squash, until a 
squash injury meant I was helped off the court, 
never to play again. In the early days, I was 
an avid follower of football and thought that 
referees were rubbish, and I could do better. 
So, I qualified as a junior referee and soon 
found it far more difficult than I could have 
ever believed. I lost count of the number of 
times I walked into the house, threw my dirty 
kit in the corner and said, “Never again, that’s 
it”. However, I did persevere, and I made it to 
what was then called first class status. Looking 
back, I never thought that I would be involved 
in a game that had such playing legends as 
Jack Charlton and Graeme Souness, even if it 
was a testimonial match, in front of 6000 fans.
A number of years ago I was asked to go to 
a rehearsal for a part with an amateur drama 
group. I thought that it would be for just a few 
weeks, but 25 years later I was still involved 
and received an award from the National 
Operatic and Dramatic Association for long 
service to the theatre. It has been hard work, 
but the buzz of performing in front of 250 
people when the show is going well made it 
all worthwhile. Being a Rotarian is very much 
a similar role, helping others to achieve their 
best and the buzz our members get from being 
able to assist in our community is priceless!

Meet the Team

The latest data on university admissions 
published by UCAS shows record 
numbers of students accepted places to 
study nursing and midwifery in England 
this year.
The final figures from this year’s 
admission cycle show there were 29,740 
acceptances to nursing and midwifery 
courses in England, 6,110 more than 
last year and an increase of over a 
quarter (26%). This year, 23% (6,770) of 
acceptances were from students aged 35 
years and older, a 43% increase on last 
year.
The number of new nursing applicants 
to English providers between 15 January 
and 30 June was 68% (4,600) higher than 
the same period last year. The lockdown 
period (23 March – 30 June deadline) 
itself saw nearly double the number of 
applications to nursing relative to the 
same period in the year previously.
In September the Government 
introduced training grants for eligible 
nursing, midwifery and many allied 
health profession students of at least 
£5,000 a year, which does not need to be 
paid back. Additional payments of up to 
£3,000 will be available for specialisms 
struggling to recruit including learning 
disability and mental health nursing and 
to help students cover childcare costs.
Figures to the end of August show the 
number of nurses in the NHS in England 
increased by 14,813 compared to last 
year.

Record Number of 
Nursing Students

Despite it being the time of year when 
most hedgehogs are in hibernation we 
are still finding hedgehogs in need of help 
and support, admissions are slowing down 
and those that are with us are here till the 
weather changes again, maybe April/May 
time, so we have 22 hungry mouths to feed 
and care for.
Myself and Tara want to thank Marlene 
for her very generous donation of £20 and 
Sonia for regularly supplying us with lovely 
food for them. They are all doing very nicely 
and are keeping very healthy, comfy and 
warm including our latest admission Georgie, 
he came in on Monday afternoon after being 
found outside Greenfield School by Bev and 
because of his age, and the time of year, it 
will be irresponsible to send him back out so 
he is here with the other prickly pals. He is 
eating well and rested after having a bath to 
see if he was hiding any other problems or 
injuries which he isn’t thankfully, he feels a 
million dollars though being nice and clean.
Can we remind readers that whilst many 
people feed the birds, squirrels, etc, a lot 
of their food is extremely dangerous for our 
hoggies, bread, nuts, milk, mealworms, to 
name but a few, have been known to kill 
these precious mammals at any age and 
we get them in to rescue centres and are 
powerless to save them. Every rehabber 
takes each and every loss badly.
Stay safe everyone, this lockdown will take 
some time but it’s business as usual for 
myself and Tara.
Tip of the week, British Hedgehog 
Preservation Society number is 01584 
890801, the Hedgehog Street app or 
our own Facebook page Prickly Haven 
Hedgehog Hotel, should you want to have a 
look at our hogspital or post news etc for us.
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Paul Howell
Member of Parliament
for Sedgefi eld

paul.howell.mp@parliament.uk
Telephone: 020 7219 6385

Mobile: 07464 898442
Aycliffe Offi ce: 01325 790580

PAGE
SPONSOR

Parliament 
Talk

Tel: 01325 790580   -   Email: paul.howell.mp@parliament.uk

We are all doing our best to adapt to another 
lockdown, albeit one that this time has a 
light at the end of it. How bright that light 
shines and how quickly we get back to 
daylight depends on us all. The roll out of 
vaccines is critical but it is our actions in 
the meantime that will also be critical. We 
need to follow the spirit of the rules as well 
as the letter. There has been some debate 
this week about what is local and whether 
specific distances should be given. I can’t 
see how that would work, for me this is about 
following the spirit of the law and taking 
personal responsibility for our actions. For 
most of us in our area there is little need to 
travel to exercise as we are blessed with a 
green town but for some it is appropriate. 
All I would say is if you do need to travel for 
exercise, if, when you get there, it’s busy, go 
somewhere else. 
This is all about stopping transmission 
between households. When I talk to the 
Police about where they see problems 
their biggest concern is those inviting 
friends or family into their houses. This is 
the biggest risk of transmission and I fully 
support the Police in giving little latitude to 
these people and progressing fines, etc, as 
robustly as they can. These idiots are putting 
themselves and the rest of us at risk. 
As a Conservative politician I am all for 
personal freedoms but in the current 
environment I have no time for those 
denying the existence of the virus and 
propagating ridiculous conspiracy theories. 
I have been to our local hospitals and these 
people only undermine the efforts of our 
fabulous NHS teams. I can assure you that 
as soon as it is safe to do so I will be wanting 
our freedoms back, but only when it is safe 
to do so.
Anyway, as regards what I have been doing 
this week, like a lot of people I have largely 
been working from home. Also, like many, 
I am going zoom or teams crazy with days 
where it is one virtual meeting after another 

so the occasional need to meet a constituent 
is a real treat. 
I have had virtual meetings on many 
subjects including vaccinations, with 
minister Zahawi who is leading the roll out, 
and I have been very impressed by him. 
I am sure his background in logistics will 
help enormously. I have had updates with 
Durham County Council (DCC) and the MP 
for Bishop Auckland, Dehenna Davison, 
on Greenfield School; also with DCC on 
selective licensing; I also had several 
conversations with both ministers and local 
MP’s (Red and Blue) about Ferryhill Station 
and the Leamside line proposals. I was 
also able to actually visit one of the nursery 
providers to discuss their concerns around 
remaining open when schools are closed to 
all but essential workers and I am writing to 
the minister to share their concerns. 
The select committee work on BEIS 
continues and this week it was all about the 
energy white paper where it was good to 
see organisations like the Climate Change 
Committee and the Renewable Energy 
Association welcoming it. There is work 
to do on delivery but they were happy 
with the white paper. Next week we are 
due to discuss COP26 which, as I have 
mentioned before, is the big Climate Change 
conference taking place in Glasgow later this 
year. Other interesting meetings during the 
week included the PM coming to the 1922 
committee and a briefing with the new Press 
Secretary for No 10, Allegra Stratton, as 
well as a meeting of the Northern Research 
Group of MP’s whose focus is to shout up 
for the North. I was also able to speak in a 
debate virtually, for the first time. I spoke 
in the Global Britain debate on Monday 
about the need to invest in the North East 
so we can grow our businesses and start to 
build back better. It is strange speaking in a 
debate to a laptop screen when no-one can 
intervene or question you, more like a short 
speech really.
A final comment on vaccinations, the roll out 
has a number of approaches to it. These 
range from the large vaccination centres 
like the Centre For Life at Newcastle to local 
pharmacies. These are being developed in 
parallel with each other and everyone will 
soon have an option for one within 10 miles 
of where they live. You may get the option to 
go to one of the bigger centres and feel free 
to take this if you wish but if it is too far to 
travel you can wait and you will get a more 
local option.
For now though, please follow the rules,
Stay Home, Save Lives and Protect our NHS
Paul Howell
Member of Parliament for Sedgefield

Dear Sir,
I had the pleasure of visiting Newton Aycliffe 
Neighbourhood Policing Team this month 
and found out how they have been tackling 
anti-social behaviour in the area. I met with 
Inspector Sarah Honeyman and Sergeant 
Andy Boyd who showed me the hotspot areas 
for anti-social behaviour around the town and 
how they are looking at measures to prevent 
this behaviour. New initiatives are being 
explored in Newton Aycliffe in collaboration 
with the council and local services. Newton 
Aycliffe Neighbourhood Policing Team are 
working to establish a community hub like 
PACT House, Stanley, which would become a 
safe space for local people looking for practical 
and emotional support, all in a relaxed café-
type environment. 
I also had the pleasure of meeting PC Mike 
Welch who has been in the police force for 
over fourteen years. It was great to see the 
relationships he has built within the community 
and listening to those who need help or have 
concerns. He has a strong passion for policing 
and delivers an exceptional level of service for 
Durham Police. I learned about other initiatives 
that have been on-going over recent months to 
tackle anti-social behaviour including officers 
spending time with young people who have 
previously caused anti-social behaviour, who 
are now working on projects giving back to the 
community. A young person who previously 
caused anti-social behaviour in the community 
led a project to create Christmas wreaths 
to give to families, vulnerable persons and 
nursing homes within the Western Area. Over 
50 wreaths were created and delivered to 
families within the community in partnership 
with the local garden centre and funding 
from the Western Partnership. The local 
McDonald’s has also partnered with the 
neighbourhood policing team to award young 
people that have shown fantastic community 
spirit in Newton Aycliffe through the ACE 
programme, as well as looking at ways to 
further support teenagers in the future through 
work experience and mentoring. 
Newton Aycliffe Neighbourhood Policing 
Team has also been supported by partners 
in obtaining funding to assist in the safer 
homes initiative whereby victims of crime 
will be offered additional security measures 
free of charge. It was great to meet more of 
the Newton Aycliffe Neighbourhood Policing 
Team this month and discuss ways they are 
preventing anti-social behaviour and working 
with young people. Anti-social behaviour is 
a blight for many, and I have seen first-hand 
the comprehensive response which Durham 
police are driving. Policing has no magic wand 
to stop anti-social behaviour, but they do have 
the innovation, ideas and partnerships to make 
long term sustainable changes to prevent 
rather than react to the behaviour. Well done 
Newton Aycliffe.
Steve White, Acting Durham Police, Crime and 
Victims’ Commissioner 

Commissioner 
Visits Aycliffe

R.A. TAYLOR
Clinical Dental Technician

New Dentures & Repairs
• STILL OPEN DURING LOCKDOWN •

Introducing our new associate
André Edmundson

André is a fully qualified Clinical Dental Technician 
with over 30 years experience in denture design

1 Norman Terrace, Chilton DL17 0HF
Telephone: 01388 721284

R.A. Taylor GDC No: 154105 - A. Edmundson GDC No: 129799
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07701 359375
548094

• Boilers Installed, repaired & serviced
• Full heating systems
• Bathroom refurbs
• Wall and Floor Tiling
• Showers • Electrics

We now accept all major debit/credit cards
*GUARANTEED SAME DAY CALL OUT*

For a fast, friendly, reliable
service, call Jason on

01325 301808
07963 358338
waterways@talktalk.net

Bathroom Design/Installation
All plumbing work undertaken
Kitchen Installations
Repairs    Tiling
No call out charge
FREE Quotes    Power Flushing

www.waterwaysplumbingservices.com

24 Hour Call-out

Plumbing, Heating and
Gas Service Engineers

Free Estimates, Bathrooms &
Tiling, All Work Guaranteed

Ring John Nellis on
01325 358596

Mobile 07931 591381

Guy Gas Services
Combi Boiler Installer
Boiler Installs
Servicing - Repairs
General Plumbing
Gas Fires

For all Gas & Central
Heating Enquiries

01325 304349
07962 148116

NC PLUMBING Services
All plumbing requirements undertaken

From a drip to a full bathroom refit
Complete bathroom specialist

Full tiling and wall cladding service
Full power flush service - No job too small

Central heating problems repaired

Neil 07882 233219 or 01325 589224
out of hours call out available

01325 589224

W. HEATHCOTE
Plumbing

and Heating
Services

Time served tradesman
Over 40 years experience

Boiler Installations
Boiler Servicing & Repairs

Call Out Service
Power Flushing

General Plumbing Work

01325 307 052
07595 051 717

www.wheathcote.com

 
 
 

ELITE PLUMBING 
SERVICES

Dripping Taps - Problem Toilets
Replacement Taps

Radiators Repaired or Replaced
Boiler Servicing and Repair

NO JOB TOO SMALL
NO CALL OUT CHARGE

Scott 07949 054947

Plumbing

JK Roofing & Building
All Roofing and Building work undertaken

• Full Roofs  • Extensions  • Felt Roofs
• UPVC Fascias/Soffits  • Dry Verge/Ridge
Free estimates:

Tel: 07596 801534
or 07562 439455

Andrew’s Roofing
Chimney Stacks - Ridge Tile

Repairs - Brickwork Repointed
Flat Roofs - Slating & Tiling

Felting & Pointing - Guttering
Rubber Fibre Glass Flat Roofing

Light Weight Conservatory Roofs
With 20 Years Guarantee

Free Estimates

Tel: 01388 605489
07986 217936

BREWARD
roofi ng contractors

Serving the region since 1945
• New Roofs • Flat Roofs •
• High Performance Felt •

Tiling, Slating, Fibreglass Roofs
• Stone Slating • Leadwork •

• Repairs • Chimneys •
•Dry Verge Systems •

uPVC Guttering, Soffi ts & Facias
• Storm Damage • Velux •

Light Weight Conservatory Roofs
Insurance Work Welcome

All Work Guaranteed
Time Served - Free Estimates

Finance Available

01388 661308 or 07967 018998

Roofing

Jacks Driving School
Fully Qualified High Grade Instructors

 TRAILER/CARAVAN
 TRAINING ALSO
 AVAILABLE

Helping you to relax, enjoy and build confidence
Excellent first time pass rate - Block booking offers

Jack: 07949 195 184
Special offer: First 5 hours £95 - www.jacksdrivingschool.co.uk

Driving School

For all your print 
requirements

Newton 
Press 

300212

Remember to tell the 
advertiser you found 

them in the Newton News

Jeff Horsley
28 years experience

Full Build of Extensions
Porches, Garages,

Garden Walls, Patios,
Concreting and Re-Pointing

FREE ESTIMATES
Guaranteed Quality Workmanship

Tel: 01325 313939
or 07970 869967

Builder

SHILDON LOCKSMITHS
UPVC DOOR DOCTOR

Door
Repair

Specialist

Locks Changed - Lock Repairs
Mechanism Repair/Replacement
Door Adjustment - Door Furniture
Emergency Door Opening
90% OF PARTS IN STOCK

24 Hour Emergency Call Out

01388 741 114
07748 044 808
www.shildonlocksmiths.co.uk

Locksmith

Foster Joinery Services
All Aspects of Joinery Undertaken

From inside the home: Doors, Hardwood and Laminate 
Flooring, Skirting and Architrave, Staircases and 

revamping what you already have, Loft entrances and 
Loft Ladders.

To the outside: Doors, Decking, Fencing.
Also Plastering Tiling and Bathroom fitting.
No job too small - Can supply all materials

Just ring 07748 967 374 for a FREE quote

C SMILLIE
• Joinery •
• Building •

• Decorating •
Established 1984

Apprenticeship Served

312024  after 6pm

Joinery

TV.  AERIAL  FITTERS
All aspects of aerial work undertaken

01325 307075

Quick service & fair prices 

Richard NaylorCall

CCTV

15% OFF
with this 

advert

Aerial Installations

Dear Sir,
Once again I find myself writing this article to all of you good people 
from Newton Aycliffe and surrounding areas. I do not need to tell you 
that we are once again in a total lockdown of our area. This means 
that no families or visitors at all are allowed into our care homes in the 
coming weeks.
Your help with this appeal, last time this happened, was simply 
wonderful, and so, I am asking again for your help. Please if you could 
write a card or letter to any resident in our town care homes, I know 
they will be gratefully received.
The same Covid-19 protection procedures as before please.
Leave your letter/card for 72 hours after writing it, do NOT seal it. 
Take or post it to any care home near you, you can place it in a plastic 
folder if possible for extra protection for the receiver.
Write anything at all, who you are, what your likes or dislikes are, just 
general news about yourself, always asking the person you are writing 
to for their name, their family and life story. Put your address on the 
letter/card, as they may wish to write back to you. 
A very big THANK YOU for thinking about doing this again, it brings 
such a lot of pleasure to those who receive them.
May God bless you for your thoughtfulness and kindness.
Pam Lovelass (Pastoral Assistant in The Parish of Great Aycliffe).

We Need You Again . . .

Divorce
The first divorce 
directly related to 
the September 11th 
terrorist attacks was 
filed in New York.
It appears a guy with 
an office on the 103rd 
floor of the World 
Trade Centre spent 
the morning at his 
girlfriend’s apartment 
with his phone 
turned off. He wasn’t 
watching TV either!
When he turned 
his phone back on 
at 11am, it rang 
immediately. It was 
his hysterical wife.
“Are you OK?, Where 
are you?”.
He replied, “What do 
you mean? I’m in my 
office of course!”

Humorous stories 
reproduced from
newspapers from 
around the world

Advertise on
this page from
£6.00 per week
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No Job Too Small
Installation Certificates

Fuse Board Upgrades
Rewires  |  Lighting

Extra Sockets
Fault Finding
Free Quotes

• EMERGENCY CALL OUTS •
Contact Dave on

Telephone:

01325 317535
07563 088 946

DJW
ELECTRICS

• Fuse Board Upgrades •
• Rewires Full or Part • Lighting •
• Extra Sockets • Fault Finding •

• No Job Too Small • Free quotes •
• OAP Discounts •
Phone Justin on 

01325 313282
07817 629535

justin@jr-electrical.co.uk
(Part P Qualified)

Check out our website for monthly
deals: www.jr-electrical.co.uk

Electrical

VALLEY
WROUGHT IRON

High Quality Gates, Wall
Railings & Garden Fences

Free Estimates and Advice
Experienced Tradesmen

Friendly Reliable Fast Advice

Contact Stephen on
07976 554046 anytime

E: info@valleywroughtiron.co.uk
www. valleywroughtiron.co.uk

Iron / Steel

GREENKEEPER
LANDSCAPES

Phil Thompson
Professional Landscaper
Over 20 years experience

All aspects of horticultural
and tree work

Patios, blockpaving specialist
Hedges, Fencing, Decking & 

Turfing & Grasscutting
Tel: 01325 308432

Mobile: 07765 374 905

LANDSCAPE & BLOCKPAVING 
SPECIALISTS

GARY O’CONNOR
•  Driveways  •  Patios  •  Paving

•  Walling  •  Fencing  •  More
FOR A FREE NO OBLIGATION QUOTE WITH VERY 

COMPETITIVE RATES CALL GARY ON

01325 320 267
07866 561 340

Monday - Friday: 8am - 5pm
Saturday: 8.30am - 12pm

01325 787 550   -   LOCAL DELIVERY AVAILABLE

Gardening

Alpine Landscapes
Patios, Driveways, 

Fencing, Decking, Gravel, 
Turfing, Walls. All work 
guaranteed. 25 years 

experience, est 15 years, 
professional advice.

alpinelandscapes.co.uk 
Alan on 07974 710351

Martin Shires
Garden Landscaping 

Services, Block Paving 
Specialists. Fencing, 

Decking, Patios, Walls, 
Turfing, Hedges. Quality 

guaranteed work.
Tel 01325 321891
or 07989 024 501

ROSEWOOD
TREE WORK

Felled, Pruned, Hedges 
Cut, Fencing, Gravel.

All aspects of
groundwork considered.

20% off for OAPs.
Tel 01325 318679
or 07740 999075

Full House, Part Load
or Single Items.

Local and National
Storage Available.

01325 319842
07970 201841

or 07857 602267

Smiths
removals

Your Move
Local Family Run Business

Est. 2005 - Fully Insured
Single Items from £15
3 Bed House from £99

Call Jor for a free quote
Tel: 07535 362591

Removals

ASK Services
Man + Van, Removal, 

Delivery and lots more.
Contact Paul

07399 628345

Man With Van
cheap removals also 
household furniture 

bought.
Tel 07860 560 295

G. CROSSEN
PAINTER & DECORATOR

304447 - 07340 606402
Time Served  -  C&G  -  Established 1998

Brushstrokes
Decorators

Free no obligation quotes and
advice from a time served

painter & decorator. 
Interior & exterior work, 

no job too small. 
End of tenancy clean up for 

landlord’s. Gutters and fascias 
cleaned from £60. 

Discounts for OAP & NHS staff
Tel: 01325 312953

Mobile: 07587 140912

Steve Hutchinson
Painter and Decorator

Over 28 years experience,
reasonable rates,
no job too small.

Call today for a free estimate
01325 483 697

or 07745 037 754

Decorating

C. A. Plasterers
all plastering work,

artex skimmed,
small jobs, free estimates
Tel: 01388 721206

‘Laundry Ladies’
Offering a wash, 
dry and ironing 

service (domestic 
or commercial). 

Free collection and 
drop off included. 

Tel 07928 768744 or 
laundryladies16@gmail.com

‘Cleaning Angels’
For all your cleaning 
needs. Commercial 
cleaning available. 

Domestic, end of tenancy, 
holiday lets, builders 
cabins, oven cleans, 

office cleaning, window 
cleaning (up to 8ft), 

ironing service available. 
Competitive rates.

Sanitising & Fogging
Find us on Facebook
Angela 07518 798 595

‘Bricklaying 
Angels’

Newly qualified 
bricklayer I am doing 

brick BBQs, brick walls, 
bird tables etc. Find us on 

Facebook or Contact
Angela 07928 768744FOR ALL YOUR 

PRINTING
REQUIREMENTS
Newton Press 
 Tel: 300212

Remember to tell the 
advertiser you found them 

in the Newton News

DRAGON 
DECORATORS
All aspects of interior 
& exterior decorating, 
including children’s 

artwork. Over 25 years 
experience. Member of 
“Checked & Vetted”. 
No job too small, free 

estimates. During Covid 
endemic I will be wearing 

full PPE clothing.

Contact Colin on 
07952 364426

AYCLIFFE
CLEANING
SERVICES

• Carpet and 
upholstery cleaning
• Leather cleaning 

and repair
• Pressure washing

• Gutter clean & repair
• End of tenancy cleans

• Domestic and  
Commercial cleaning
• Janitorial supplies

• Fully insured

07895 697 115
01325 494294

BENNETTS
APPLIANCE REPAIRS

ALL MAKES OF WASHERS
TUMBLERS, MICROWAVES
DISHWASHERS
VACUUM CLEANERS
FRIDGE/FREEZERS
COOKERS
* Free Estimates
* No Call Out Charge
* Appliances Plumbed in

Telephone:  321756

Carpet Fitter
and vinyl flooring 

specialist.
Contact Richard 

on  07946 435 177

GUTTER 
CLEANING 

SERVICE
Gutters, Fascia and 

Soffits cleaned.
Paul 07399 628345

StainKleen
Professional Cleaning Services for Carpets, Upholstery, Rugs

and Leather Cleaning - Tiling and Grout Floor Cleaning
RAPID DRYING - FULLY INSURED

Tel Paul on 01325 493003
Mobile: 07817 573 604   -   Web: www.stainkleen.co.uk

GUTTER 
CLEANING

Gutter and UPVC
Cleaning Service

No Ladders Required
Conservatory Cleaning
Also Gutters Renewed

and/or Repaired

07519 376870

Home Services

Pest Control

01325 301063
07790 732089

www.pestguard1.co.uk

CALL PESTGUARD TODAY
Newton Aycliffe Based

Fully Licensed & Insured
30+ years trading

throughout the North East

Pest Control

PROTECH
Direct Pest Control

Experts in industrial, 
commercial & domestic 
pest control. 18+ years 

experience, fully insured, 
free quotes.

Tel 01325 310520 or 
07896 848856 (24 hours)

PROPERTY REPAIRS
& MAINTENANCE

From Fencing & Decking to
Internal Refurbishments

All those small handyman
jobs also considered

Telephone 01325 318269
or visit our website:

www.esproperty-estate.co.uk

Fences Erected & Repaired

For a Free Quotation
contact Sean on 

07393 738755
srhfencing@yahoo.com

Aycli� e Fencing
Fence Repairs.

Posts Replaced.
New Fencing & Gates
supplied and fitted.

All hedges cut / pruned.
Weed control.
Spraying etc.

07840 674727

Suites and Chairs
New Foams & Springs
Large Pattern Range

Free Estimates & Advice

TEL: 01740 655908
After hours 01325 313584

RE-UPHOLSTERY

NEWAVE FURNITURE

AR Plastering
All aspects of

plastering covered.
Call 07840 436756

for free estimates

Storage

“U” STORE
Aycliffe Business Park
Domestic and Industrial 
storage. Open 6 days a 
week. Large and small 

containers from
£12 per week

INTERNAL STORAGE
AVAILABLE

317716, 07850 646355

HAVE YOU
GOT NEWS
FOR US?

We are always interested
in local news stories.

We like to feature good
news and interesting

items on achievements
& community service

Tel: Paul
01325 300212

or paul@newtonnews.co.uk
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The Greenfield Arts Men’s Cree group, who are supported by 
County Durham Public Health, have been participating in a valuable 
project learning new skills and exploring ways to be positive.
They have recently been making their own journals and memory 
boxes with guidance from artist Dawn Belshaw.  The activity has 
given a chance to be hands-on, not only creating useful materials 
and objects, but also creating somewhere to record the positive 
experiences and creative journeys they have taken whilst meeting 
together through this process. 
This is just one of many opportunities the Cree have enjoyed over 
the past few months, working alongside artists and practitioners to 
explore the world around them and what might be possible in the 
future.  Their work will also be part of a new exhibition at Greenfield 
Arts, Finders, Seekers, which will be shared with our community and 
the wider public online with new creative activities and opportunities 
too.
The Greenfield Arts Cree is a wellbeing group that enables members 
to explore ideas, express themselves and give to the community to 
support wellbeing and their own positive mental health. The Cree 
includes men of different ages, skills and experiences and are very 
welcoming to new men. The group have embarked on many projects 
that have benefitted the wider public that have been appreciated and 
benefitted many.  If you think you would like to join, contact our team 
to find out more by emailing info@greenfield-arts.co.uk

Cree Men in Creative 
Projects at Greenfield

Town Centre
Newton Aycliffe

Tel: 316600

Opticians

BVA Foundation
FREE
Confidential
Post Abortion
Counselling 
available

Telephone:
01642 616077

SAMARITANS
13 Woodland Road

Darlington.
We are here for you 24 

hours a day.
Freephone 116123

Personal

Aycliffe 
COMPUTERS

Computers Built to
your own Specification

PC, Laptop & Mac Repairs
iPad/Tablet Set Up & Sync
Upgrades  -  Data Recovery
Windows 10 Installation

Broadband Installation
Networking  -  Anti Virus

Call out within 24 hours,
usually same day

No Call Out Charge Within 
Newton News Circulation area

Contact Rob
01325 310737
07841 867170
aycliffecomputers@gmail.com

WE ARE NOT CONNECTED 
TO ANY OTHER COMPUTER 

BUSINESS IN N/AYCLIFFE

Computers

Tuition

ENJOY LEARNING
Guitar, Bass or

Drums at home.
Roger 01325 321444
Friendly, Experienced

Sudoku
  7  1 8    2

   9  6 7   3

   1  2  7 8

  2  7    9 1

 7   2  8  4

  4   1  2  8

 8 9 7  4

 1  2    8

 6     2   7

Mobility Scooter
any condition

also any mobility aids
Tel 07401 133459

Wanted

Household
Furniture Bought
Tel. 07860 560295

Hairdressing

Julie’s Mobile 
Hairdressing

Cuts £10
Cut & Finish £20

Perms £40
Julie 07801 192417

For Sale

Brand new double 
divan with quilted 
Damask mattress, 
£140. Brand new 
single divan with 
quilted Damask 
mattress, £95. 
Immediate delivery 
arranged. Tel 07789 
113343
2 x Prince squash 
rackets, excellent 
condition, £15. Wood 
drawers, antique 
display unit, wood 
filing cabinet (offers). 
Tel 07850 646355

CARAVAN WANTED
Reasonably priced, 
ideally with extras, 
also wanted, trailer.
Tel 07956 089630

Licensing

GOODS VEHICLE 
OPERATOR’S 

LICENCE

Anwen Construction 
Limited of 12B 
Eldon Road, Aycliffe 
Industrial Park, 
Newton Aycliffe, Co 
Durham DL5 6UL 
is applying for a 
licence to use: 12B 
Eldon Road, Aycliffe 
Industrial Park, 
Newton Aycliffe, Co 
Durham DL5 6UL as 
an operating centre 
for 1 goods vehicle 
and 0 trailers.
Owners or occupiers 
of land (including 
buildings) near the 
operating centre who 
believe that their 
use or enjoyment 
of that land would 
be affected, should 
make written 
representations to the 
Traffic Commissioner 
at Hillcrest House, 
386 Harehills Lane, 
Leeds, LS9 6NF, 
stating their reasons, 
within 21 days of this 
notice. Representors 
must at the same 
time send a copy of 
their representations 
to the applicant at 
the address given at 
the top of this notice. 
A Guide to Making 
R e p r e s e n t a t i o n s 
is available 
from the Traffic 
C o m m i s s i o n e r ’ s 
Office.

15-01-2021

Seasonal Greetings
to all our

many Friends,
old and new.

From Godfrey and
Shirley Bennett

Christmas 
Greetings

Invisible
Hi folks, I am an invisible germ, 
I am spreading all over your land.
And every minute of every day you help me,
by spreading me with your hands.
Every time you cough or sneeze, 
I’m floating through the air.
I know you are trying to get rid of me,
But do you think, I really care.
I’ve got friends all over the world,
Ready to take my place.
And you just can’t be bothered, 
to put a mask upon your face.
If you can’t be bothered to follow the rules,
simple as they may be.
You will never ever get rid of me,
Your rules are   1  2  3.
Wash your hands, wear your mask, social distance,
Then follow the two metre rule.
And, so what, you are all missing loved ones, 
But remember, I’m no fool.
I don’t have a heart, or feel emotions, so,
Do I care if you end up dead.
At the end of the day, it’s all up to you,
Just remember, I’m invisible so take note of what I’ve said. 

A Moment of Reflection by Ellen Cairns
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In MemoriamObituary

Acknowledgement Marjorie Local
27th June 1943

Died
15th January 2015

Will never forget
you pet.

Husband John.
Love and kisses
xxxxxxxxxxxxx

Rita Watson
17th January 2020

Always in our 
thoughts, sadly 
missed and never 
forgotten
Dennis, Lesley, 
Jacqueline, all of the 
children in Australia 
and Sheffield and all 
who knew her.

David Barkley

1946 - 2011
A loving thought, a silent tear.
A constant wish that you were here.
It's been 10 long years without you.
Gone are the days we used to share,
But in my heart you are always there.
Loved and remembered always.
Until we meet again.
Your loving Wife, Pauline xxxxxxxx

John Pyle

Passed away 
peacefully, aged 
86 years on 20th 
December 2020.
Beloved Husband of 
the late Sheila; a much 
loved Dad of Carole, 
David, Janet, Linda, 
Stephen, Julie and 
Kevin; a dear Grandad, 
Great Grandad, Uncle, 
Brother-in-Law and 
Father-in-Law.
A small family 
funeral was held on 
Wednesday 13th 
January 2021 at Wear 
Valley Crematorium.
The family would like 
to thank all involved 
in John’s care over 
the last five years, 
in particular, Sophie 
J, Sophie W, Carol, 
Chantelle and Kath 
from Comfort Call.
Also Pease Way 
Medical Centre and all 
the staff from Bethany 
House Care Home.
John will be fondly 
remembered and 
sadly missed by all 
family and friends.

John
Balmer-Howieson

Passed away 
peacefully on 10th 
January 2021, aged 
85 years.
Sadly missed by his 
loving Wife Beryl and 
family.
Funeral to take 
place on Tuesday 
26th January at 
10.30am at Wear 
Valley Crematorium, 
Coundon.
No flowers, donations 
in lieu to Alzheimers 
Society.
Family and friends 
please meet at the 
Crematorium.

Evelyn Puttick

Died on 1st January 
2021, aged 92 years, 
in Sunderland Royal 
Hospital after a short 
illness.
Wife of the late Vernon; 
Mother to Angela and 
Owena; Nanny to five 
and Great-Nanna to 
eleven.
Due to current 
restrictions a private 
funeral will take place 
on Wednesday 20th 
January at Wear Valley 
Crematorium. 
Thank you to the 
District Nurses Team 
who looked after 
Evelyn for years and 
to staff at St. Clare's 
Court where Evelyn 
lived for her last three 
years.

Mary Young

Sweet is your 
memory. Precious 
your name. Deep in 
our hearts, you will 
always remain.
Michael, June and all 
the family xxx

Alan Brown

Carol and family 
would like to thank all 
friends, relatives and 
neighbours for their 
kind thoughts and 
wishes for Alan who 
will be sadly missed at 
this time.
Thanks also go to 
Tamara Bibby for her 
comforting Service 
and to Seaton Leng 
Funeral Directors, 
for their help and 
guidance in these 
unusual times.

Dear Sir,
I take exception to Cllr. J. D. Clare 
repeatedly referring to normal periodic 
climate change, as being an ‘Extinction 
Event’ or a ‘Crisis’. Neither is true. It is fear 
mongering! The fact of the matter is that a 
true ‘Extinction Event’ can happen at any 
time, without the help of humanity. It will be 
my bad luck if it happens during my lifetime.  
It’s as simple as that.
Compare Cllr. Clare’s letter with our MP 
Paul Howell’s letter in the same edition. Paul 
Howell promised to get Brexit done. DONE! 
He also promised to follow sensible ‘green’ 
policies and to ‘level up’. Being done!
Despite Covid, the Conservatives have 
saved Teesside Airport, secured a 
development for Carbon Capture and 
another for Battery Production. Why would 
anybody, locally, vote for Momentum/
Labour or ‘the Greens’? The Conservatives 
are achieving their manifesto promises and 
‘saving the planet’ at the same time. Not that 
I think it needs saving, but inward investment 
is only good and jobs are jobs!  Phil Wilson 
did not want to save our Airport and did not 
want Brexit!
Cllr. Clare refers to the socio-economic 
systems that need to be changed. He 
actually means political, socio-economic 
systems. He has advocated doing away 
with the Capitalist system and replacing it 
with a Socialist/Communist system. He also 
advocates that we eat substantially less 
meat!  
In my lifetime two countries that have 
experimented with Cllr. Clare’s preferred 
political, socio-economic systems; 
Venezuela and North Korea. Their outcomes 
have been so chaotic, that in both, the only 
meat available to eat is the family dog! I’ll 
stick to cow, pig and lamb, thank you.
I agree that everyone should register to vote.  
However, the majority Momentum faction 
in the national Labour Party is advocating 
that we re-join the E.U. and we all know 
that Momentum still has influence in the 
Sedgefield Labour Party. Given that Cllr. 
Clare has been appointed ‘DCC Climate 
Champion’ and is a member of ‘Climate 
Extinction’ we can readily assume that his 
extreme left-wing views are shared by his 
fellow Councillors and supporters. Vote for 
a ‘Climate Warrior’ and you are voting for 
communism and anarchy.
Yours Sincerely,
Alastair P.G. Welsh

Climate Crisis?

Students at Greenfield Community College 
are returning to their online classrooms this 
term with the opportunity to take advantage 
of a range of learning resources and high 
quality teaching.  Although physical face-to-
face learning is presently on hold teaching 
and support staff are on hand with a full 
timetable of lessons and support to create 
the best learning experience possible for the 
students. 
Resources are available so that students 
can access learning to suit their needs.  A 
full time-table of curriculum subjects will 
continue and also daily T4S (Time for 
Success) lessons which will support students 
to meet with their form tutors; develop 

Greenfield Students Return to Learning
reading skills and share one-to-one time 
with teaching staff to help them progress 
and maintain positive wellbeing. Information 
about online learning is available via the 
school website where online resources 
can be found in ‘student home access’ and 
specialist support is also available from 
the Progress and Guidance team.  Limited 
staffing in school is also enabling children of 
keyworkers to learn onsite.
In addition the school have invested in a 
new online learning platform.  The Senaca 
system will add an extra dimension to 
learning and will be a positive addition to the 
existing resources.  Senaca is an excellent 
revision tool which will support students to 
reflect and encourage a deeper knowledge 
to enhance their learning.  Greenfield Arts 
are also continuing ways to support students 
with projects encouraging student voice and 
creative ways to promote wellbeing amongst 
our greenfield community.

Greenfield Community College are 
committed to supporting students to reach 
their full potential. The school promotes an 
inclusive curriculum encouraging students 
to work together to realise an outstanding 
learning experience.  If you would like further 
information visit www.greenfieldschool.net 
or contact the school by emailing contact@
greenfieldschool.net or by calling 01325 
300378.

“NEWTON NEWS”
Deliverers Wanted

for all areas of the town

To put your name on our ‘Reserve List’

Telephone 01325 300212
or email paul@newtonnews.co.uk

We require your name, address, age,
contact number and email address

“Earn some Pocket Money”
SUIT OVER 13 YEARS OR ACTIVE RETIREES
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LOW PRICES ON NEW
• Doors • Windows • Conservatories •
• Porches • Guttering • Facias •
• Soffits • Brickwork • Door Canopies •

We also complete all aspects of
repair work on:  • Misted Units •
• Broken Locks • Leaks •

For a sensible, no obligation quotation
07816 675935 anytime or 304286 after 6pm

THE WINDOW GUYTHE WINDOW GUY
DOOR
SALE

NOW ON

Free Delivery on Orders £10+
10% Off  Collections

www.bengal-lounge.co.uk
6 St Elizabeth’s Close, Woodham Village, DL5 4UE

TEL: 301066 or 313326

TAKEAWAY
Monday to 
Wednesday

BANQUET SPECIAL

ONLY £9.95

Contemporary Indian Restaurant

Bengal..Lounge

OPEN
NEW YEARS EVE
FROM 4.30pm

BANQUET SPECIAL
ONLY £9.95

Available Thursday only
• Popadoms with Mango Chutney & Onion Salad
• Any Appetiser   • Any Main Course  • Any Rice or Nan

(excludes Fish and King Prawns) - Terms and Conditions applyTA
KE

 A
W

AY

THALI NIGHT
TUESDAY NIGHTS ONLY
ONLY £11.95

DINE IN

VALENTINES
BOOKINGS
Now Accepted

Mother’s Day Special
Sunday 22nd March
£11.95 - Book your table now

DINE IN

OPEN Christmas Day
Taking bookings now

Call us 01325 313326 to book your table
Deposit required when booking

BANQUET SPECIAL
ONLY £9.95

Available Thursday only
• Popadoms with Mango Chutney & Onion Salad

• Any Appetiser   • Any Main Course
• Any Rice or Nan

(excludes Fish and King Prawns) - Terms and Conditions applyTA
KE

 A
W

AY

Now taking bookings for
VALENTINE’S DAY

Valentines Special 
£28.95 per couple
Poppodoms & pickles - Any two 
starters - Any two main courses 

- Any rice and naan bread
Between two people - T&C apply

ELECTRICIAN
www.armstrong-electrics.co.uk

DO YOU FIND IT DIFFICULT TO GET SOMEONE
TO COME AND DO A SMALL JOB?

I WILL ASSURE YOU OF A QUICK RESPONSE AND
A REASONABLY PRICED SERVICE

Call Gary on 01325 589011

Fault Finding / Repairs Qualifi ed Electrician
Extra Lights and Sockets Reliable Service
New Fuse Boards / Alarms Tidy Work
Rewires   Free Quote
Landlord Inspections  Satisfaction Guaranteed

Electric Adjustable
Bed Ranges

Est.                                           1898

BIG SIZE MENSWEAR
2XL to 8XL

huge range of designs now in stock

FROM

£599

Free Delivery

READERS’ WINTER PHOTOGRAPHS

A photo of the little robin that lives in my 
garden, Jessica Murtagh.

Please find a photo from my exercise today, 
Yvonne Wood.

Just thought your readers might like to 
see the great snowman we met whilst out 
walking our dog. He was up by St. Oswalds 
Court on Central Avenue. Really cheered 
us up and made us smile. Thank you to 
whoever made it, you made our day. Janice 
Sinclair.

Bit cold on the feet by Peter Russell.

The snow fall on 8th January prompted me 
to capture Aycliffe in its wintry covering. 
Hope readers enjoy them. Happy New Year. 
Darran Weston.


